
Clenchwarton Primary School 
Newsletter – 4th April 2019 

Hello everyone, 
 

Another busy week. This is the last Newsletter before Easter.   
 
The Year 4 children had a great ‘Art Day’ on Tuesday held at the King’s Lynn Town Hall. 
  
A total of £342.90 was collected for the Scholastic Book Fair. Thank you for your support. 
 
Please be reminded that you will need to sign up for Clubs again.  Please see page 4 of this 
Newsletter for details. 
 
As always, we want to ensure that your experience at Clenchwarton Primary is a positive one.  If 
you have any concerns, in the first instance, please speak to your class teacher.  Thank you for 
your continued support. 
 
Have a restful Easter break. 
 
We return on Tuesday 23rd April 2019.  Please be reminded to book your child’s lunches via 
ParentPay by no later than midnight on Sunday 21st April.  School registration is 8.50am.  Please 
ensure that your child is in school before this time, but not earlier than 8.40am as no supervision is 
provided, together with all their P.E. kit and appropriate outdoor clothing (all named please).  If your 
child is ill, please telephone or leave a message for the school office.  Thank you. 
 
 
Ms J Borley (Executive Headteacher) 

www.clenchwarton.norfolk.sch.uk 
Governors email address:   chairofgov@clenchwarton.norfolk.sch.uk 

Attendance                                             

 

Reception:  97.5% 

Year 1:  97.5% 

Year 2:  95.97% 

Year 3: 99.17% 

Year 4: 98.86% 

Year 5: 90.22% 

Year 6:  94.58% 

Congratulations to 

Yr 3. 

 Golden Awards this week 

Well done to everyone who has achieved an award this week! 

Theo Imogen  Aimee  Ruby  Abigail   
Vinny  Lily  Lucie  Annie  Jacob  Thalia 

Millie  Milly  Jack  Charlotte Jessica  

Parent Governor Vacancy:  

The Governors of Clenchwarton Primary School hold regular meetings in which 

they discuss and make decisions concerning the curriculum, school policies and 

many other issues directly affecting the well-being of the children at the school. 

Being a school Governor involves having a privileged insight into the running of the 

school and any prospective Governor must understand the need for confidentiality. 

The Governing Body will also expect that any new governor would be willing to 

attend a short training course. Please consider whether you might make a good 

Governor and if you are interested in applying please pop to 

the office for an application form. Should there be more appli-

cants than spaces available, an election will be held. Closing 

date for applications is 5th April 2019.  

PLEASE NOTE - SCHOOL UNIFORM 

There has been an increase in trainers and 
sport sweatshirts being worn during the school 
day.  Please ensure that school uniform is 
worn.  After the Easter holiday boots for girls will not be acceptable and school 
shoes must be worn.  Thank you. 



P.T.A. 

 

Hello everyone, 

This is where you will find all the information about upcoming 
events that the PTA organise.  

Please come and find Mrs Ballantyne or a PTA member if you 
have any thoughts and ideas on fundraising. 
 
Upcoming events:- 
 
Easter Bingo– 29th April 2019-Flyer now out. 
Bag2Schools—Bags to follow. Collection 16th July 2019. 
Summer Fair—5th July 2019. TBC. More details to follow. 
 
Prizes for Raffle to date:- 
 
Imagine Spa = £30. 
Skylark = £30+ 
Norfolk Lavender = £18 
Park Farm Snettisham=Family pass 
Priors Butchers 
Tropic Skincare 
Sprigs & Bloom 
And many more.  

 
Keep a look out and we look forward to seeing you on 29th April 
2019.  Doors open at 6.30pm and eyes down at 7pm. 
 
Any unwanted gifts or donations would be much appreciated for the 
Easter Bingo.  Please remember it is a family bingo, so children’s 
prizes are also appreciated.   
 
Uniform orders - Please could you ensure that cheques are 
made payable to ‘Clenchwarton Parent Teacher Association’.  

Please make sure that cash payments are for the exact amount.   

NOTE:- A new uniform order form will be available to use from 
4th April 2019 online or collected from the school office due to a 

small price increase. 

Uniform order days are:- 

1st May and 5th June and 26th June 2019 is the last date for this 

academic year.   

Thank you for all your support. 

Rachel Ballantyne 
(PTA Chair)  

ParentPay Lunches 

Please book school lunches via ParentPay before midnight on a Sunday.  All meal 

bookings made by parents/carers will not be changed. Thank you. 

Please make any outstanding payments on ParentPay ASAP.  

Thank you. 

Lost Property—The lost property bins can be 

found on the KS2 playground and in the KS1 area.  Please check 
these for any is placed items. Please kindly 
ensure that all items of clothing are clearly 
labelled. Thank you. 

 West Norfolk Music Centre 
Ukulele lessons 

On: Saturday mornings during term time 
For: Children and adults, beginners to advanced 
At: Springwood High School, Queensway, King’s 

Lynn, PE30 4AW 
 

Interested? Contact Sarah Dennis 
Email: Westnorfolkmc@gmail.com 
Tel: 01760 725092  

Mobile: 07748 067355 
Web: wnmc.org.uk 

Polite Safety Notice 

For the safety of the children/pedestrians, could  you please ensure that 
you do not ‘drop off’ your children on the zig-zag lines or park on the 
pavement.  The school car park is permitted for disabled and staff only.   
Also, please be ‘street wise’ with your bike/scooters. 
 
Please park sensibly.  

Thank you for your co-operation. 

Swimming starts from Monday 29th 
April 2019:  Please remember to bring 
in a full swim kit.  If your child needs 
goggles, please ensure you have en-
closed a note for a class teacher giving 
permission for them to be worn.  
Swimming is an important life skill, so 
please ensure that your child brings 
their kit each week. 

Monday  - Year 5 

Tuesday  - Year 2 

Wednesday - Year 1 & Year 4 

Thursday  -  Reception 

Friday  - Year 6 & Year 3 

 

School Council/
Ambassadors 
 
Easter Raffle—This will be 
drawn on Friday morning 
during assembly.  
 
 
Thank you for your support. 
 

‘Happy Easter’ 



Diary Dates 
*Please be aware that dates are for guidance only and are subject to change. 

Diary dates are also located on the school website. 

Friday 5th April 2019 School closes for Easter holiday.  Normal time. 

Tuesday 9th April & Thursday 11th April 2019 Easter Schools for Yr 6 children at West Lynn Primary School 9am -12noon 

Tuesday 23rd April 2019 School reopens. 
Trigolf—Selected 

Friday 26th April 2019 Trigolf—Finals 

Monday 29th April 2019 Yr 6 Crucial Crew trip.  Letter now out.  Payment via ParentPay. Thank you. 

Wednesday 8th May 2019 Lilacmoon—Class photos. 

Monday 13th May to Friday 17th May 2019 Year 6  SATs week —NO ABSENCES TO BE TAKEN. 

Monday 20th May 2019 Kwik Cricket—Girls—Yr 5 & Yr 6 (Selected).  

Monday 20th May and Wednesday 22nd May Reception children for Hearing/Vision/Height & Weight. 

Tuesday 21st May 2019 Hi5 Netball Finals- (Selected.) 

Wednesday 22nd May 2019 Cluster Mini Tennis 

Thursday 23rd May 2019 Girls Kwik Cricket finals  

Friday 24th May 2019 School closes for half term—Normal time. 

Monday 3rd June 2019 School reopens. 

Wednesday 5th June 2019 Quadkids 

Monday 10th June 2019 Nottingham Tennis Trip 

Tuesday 25th June 2019 Cluster Area Sports 

Wednesday 26th June 2019 Yr 6 Transition Day @ St Clements High School. 

Thursday 27th June 2019 Yr 6 Transition Day and Evening at St Clements High School.  

Thursday 4th July 2019 SSP Badminton KS2-Selected 

Friday 5th July 2019 PTA—Summer Fair.-TBC 

Tuesday 9th July 2019 SSP Tennis—Yr 5 & Yr 6—Selected 

Thursday 11 July 2019 Yr 5 Opportunity Day at St Clements High School.  More details to follow. 

Monday 15th to Friday 19th July 2019 Yr 6 Hilltop—Payment via ParentPay. Thank you.  

Wednesday 24th July 2019 Yr 6 Leavers assembly—9-10.30am—Parents Invited 
Break up for Summer holiday 

Clubs  
 

Sign up for club opens on Monday 8th April 2019 (from around 7am) and close on Sunday 
21st April 2019.  Please use the school website for links. 
 
We currently have spaces for the morning club which runs everyday in the hall from 7.40 am-8.40 am @ £2.50 per ses-
sion. If you would like your child to take part. Please speak to Mrs Lawrence or email slinspiresports@gmail.com.  If your 
child is not attending an afternoon club for any reason, please inform Mrs Lawrence or the school office with the 
reason. Thank you. 

Please note that the West Norfolk Academies Trust school calendar for 

2019/2020 can be located from the school’s website.  Thank you. 



Clubs 

 
Sign up for club opens on Monday 8th April 2019 (from around 7am) and 
close on Sunday 21st April 2019.  Please use the school website for links.  
Thank you.  






